

Andrea Amico <testingforpease@gmail.com>

Reply from Senator Ayotte

5 messages

Senator Kelly Ayotte <senator@ayotte.senate.gov> To: abrown3@worcester.edu, testingforpease@gmail.com Tue, Apr 19, 2016 at 3:49 PM

April 19, 2016

Dear Mrs. Amico:

Alayna Davis, Michelle Dalton, and other members of Testing for Pease:

Thank you for contacting me regarding the need for several actions by agencies of the State of New Hampshire and the federal Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) regarding contamination by perfluorinated chemicals (PFCs). Today I forwarded your letter to the Administrator of the EPA and asked her to address all of the concerns you have raised which fall within the EPA's jurisdiction. A copy of that letter is attached.

On March 28th and again on April 15th I sent letters to the EPA calling on Administrator McCarthy to expedite the determination and release of the new health advisory standard for the chemical perfluorooctanoic acid (PFOA). I am also attaching copies of those letters to this message.

Thank you again for contacting me and I look forward to working with the members of the Testing for Pease organization as we work together to ensure an appropriate response to PFC contamination by federal agencies.

Sincerely,

Kelly A. Ayotte U. S. Senator

KAA/bf

3 attachments

3_28_2016_Letter_to_EPA_on_PFOA.pdf

4_15_2016_Letter_to_EPA.pdf 1501K

4_19_2016_letter_to_EPA.pdf 916K